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Annual General Meeting 
 

Saturday 1st March 2014 
 

Details Inside 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

15th February  :   Have-a-Chat Party 
 

Very Important 
 

1st March 2014  :  Annual General Meeting 



From the President’s Desk 
 
Dear Members, 
 

 As we approach the end of term of the present committee, I write my last message as 
President of the Club and would like to share with you some of the Club’s highs and lows, the 
good times and disappointments as seen through my eyes.  
 

 The year began well with many interested members taking up all the positions within the 
committee, which to me was a very good sign that there would be co-operation, a united and hard 
working Committee to forge ahead with the objectives of the Club. However there were about 
four resignations within a couple of months. This was very disappointing and the reasons given 
by these members were varied and based on health and “lack of time”.  After some persuasion, 
three of these positions were filled. The present committee is a joy to work with, we have our 
discussions and ramblings but always arrive at decisions which help us to run the events at the 
least cost and provide members with value and a good time.  
  

 This brings me to my disappointment - When we have been canvassing for new people to 
join the committee, as I believe the Club MUST have new blood and leadership, in order to 
provide a varied program of experiences and activities to be enjoyed by all, it is disappointing 
that members with good ideas and skills ignore the opportunity to serve on the Management 
Committee to bring change and the greater variety they desire into the events organised. Reasons 
such as, Committee discord, dislike of another member, a reluctance to cause offense, are some 
of the excuses offered.  The most interesting comment is “let’s wait and see who is in charge 
before we nominate”.  These attitudes sadden the present committee and me, that members would 
entertain such thoughts. Therefore I ask all of you to think of the CLUB and not personalities, 
as the CLUB is the most important “person”. It needs your support and nominations to move 
forward and continue the comradeship and friendships that has been formed over the last forty-
three years, to become one of the well known and respected Community Clubs in Brisbane. Do 
you wish the Club to close because it cannot find suitable members to take up the reins of office 
bearers? The present committee and I assure you that this will not happen, although it has been 
mentioned by some members in the past, - which saddens me deeply. Therefore I now ask you to 
rally round and complete your nominations, so the club will have members on the Committee who 
are interested in the Club’s welfare and future and not indulge in rumours. 
 

 I commenced this letter by saying that I would review the year; however the Club’s future 
and management are more important. As the AGM is upon us, I would like to encourage every 
financial member to be present. Your vote is crucial for ensuring the Club’s continuation into the 
future.    Deanna, our Secretary, has written a Management Report, which appears in the AGM 
notes, recording the Club’s performance during the year. Shiran, our Treasurer is producing the 
Statement of Accounts which will be ready a week before the AGM. 
 

 Let me end this emotional message, by thanking you the members for your support, and 
those members who went that extra mile with help throughout the year. Your attendance at the 
events was greatly appreciated and as a result your CLUB events were most successful. To my 
Committee, the few who were present at every function and the others who could not assist on all 
occasions, thank you for your  keenness, enthusiasm and hard work despite the many obstacles 
before you. Your encouragement at all times enabled our Club to celebrate another wonderful 
year. 
 

 With warm wishes for a Happy and Prosperous year ahead. Your Club needs you, so I am 
looking forward to meeting you at the AGM. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Davenal 
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Silver Fawn Club Inc. 
Notice of Annual General Meeting 

 

Notice is hereby given that the  
Forty-Third Annual General Meeting 

of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. will be held at 
Enoggera Bowls Club 

72 Pickering Street (corner of Bowling Street) Enoggera 
on 

Saturday 1st March 2014 at 6.30pm 
 

Nominations for positions on the Management Committee 
will close at 4.00pm on Friday 14th February, 2014 

 

A Nomination Form is available on page 5. 
 

There will be a Social Function following the AGM with a meal which must be pre-
ordered at a cost of $5.00. To order please contact: 

Egerton de Fransz: 3889 6661 
Dennis Arnolda: 3353 3896 
Deanna Misso: 3216 2980 

No later than Saturday 22nd February 

  

AGENDA 
 

 Welcome by President 
 

 Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on  
2nd March 2013 

 

 Receiving the Management Committee Report 
 

 Presentation of the Accounting Statements for the past year 
 

 Election of Office Bearers to all official positions 
 

 The Appointment of Auditors 
 

 The Appointment of Solicitors 
 

 Any other business duly notified prior to the meeting 
 

IT IS IMPORTANT THAT YOU ATTEND SO PLEASE COME ALONG  

New Members 
 
 

The Management Committee extends a warm welcome to the following new 
members. We look forward to your support and patronage at our functions and 
hope you will have a long association with the Club and that you receive the 
same enjoyment and pleasure it has been able to provide to many of our mem-
bers these past 43 years 
 

Joseph & Marjorie Weerasinghe 

3 



SPECIAL NOTES 
 

This edition includes all the formal notices relating to the Annual General Meeting. Please read the 
information carefully. To ensure the smooth running of the Meeting please observe the following notes: 
 

 Registration Registration will commence at 5:30pm so that the formal part of the meeting 
   can commence promptly at 6:30pm. Members are requested to arrive early  
   to register. 

 

 Subscriptions To avoid queues at the door, we urge members to pay their renewal fees prior to 
   the Meeting. A Membership Subscription form is included in the Newsletter. 
   Members whose subscriptions have not been paid prior to the start of the Meeting
   will be unable to pay subscriptions till after the Meeting and will not be entitled 
   to vote at the Meeting.  

 

 Catering  A social evening will follow after the formalities of the AGM. A meal at a cost of
   $5.00 to members will be available for those wishing to have one.   
   Pre-Booking is essential.  

    NB. If you order a meal but then cannot attend please advise Egerton or Deanna 
    as soon as possible as you would be liable to pay for the meal if either is not 
    informed prior to the AGM. All drinks are to be purchased by members from the
    Bowls Club Bar. 
 

 Minutes  Minutes of the Annual General Meeting and the Report of the Management 
    Committee are included in this edition. This will avoid time being taken in 
   reading them out at the Meeting.  Please read them and direct any queries you 
   may have to the Secretary prior to the Meeting.  

 

Copies of the Accounting Statements for the year ended 31st January 2013 will be available at the 
meeting.  
Only financial members are eligible to cast their vote and participate at the Annual General 
Meeting. Members wishing to attend are therefore requested to pay their annual subscriptions 
prior to the Annual General Meeting.  

REPORT OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE FOR 2013/14 (CONTD) 
 

Newsletter 
The consistently high standard of Silver Scene has been maintained by the Editors.  Despite the higher 
cost of production, the color photography is a welcome addition. Given the time and energy invested in  
producing such a periodical and, since it is a very important avenue of communication with the  
membership, the Committee would like members who have elected to receive their copies by email to 
consider whether this does help them keep abreast with Club activities? Feedback, comments etc: for 
inclusion in “have your say” have not been forthcoming.  This is an opportunity for members to keep 
the committee informed and alert to their needs. We accept Bouquets and Brickbats graciously. 
 

Membership 
The current membership stands at two hundred and twelve. 
 

The time is fast approaching for all of us to realize that the Silver Fawn Club can no longer be run by the 
few for the benefit of the many.  We need to discard the erroneous idea that the office bearers and 
management committee are elected to do ‘all the work’. Our future lies in a more conscious commitment 
from members, that goes beyond just attending functions. 
 

Thank you. 
Deanna Misso 
Secretary 
For and on behalf of the Management Committee. 
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SILVER FAWN CLUB INC. 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
SATURDAY 1st MARCH 2014 

 
TO BE RECEIVED BY THE SECRETARY 

ON OR BEFORE 4:00pm FRIDAY 14 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
 
We, the undersigned members, hereby nominate 
 
 
MR/MRS/MISS/MS………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
 
To the Office of *………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
 
Proposer:  ………………………………………..   ………………………………………………. 
  NAME       SIGNATURE 
 
 
 
Seconder:  ………………………………………..   ………………………………………………. 
  NAME       SIGNATURE 
 
 
*President, Vice President (2 positions), Secretary, Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, Assistant Treasurer, 
Club Captain, General Committee (4 positions.) 
 
 
I, …………………………………………..…………, am willing to accept office, if elected. 
 
 
 
………………………………………………………… 
              Signature of Nominee 
 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE 
 
Completed Nomination forms must be received by the Secretary on or before 
 
 4:00pm, Friday 14th February, 2014, at the following address: 
  
 The Secretary, Silver Fawn Club Inc, PO Box 250, Zillmere, Qld, 4034 
 
Mark top left hand corner of your envelope “ NOMINATIONS-AGM”. 
 
Nominee, Proposer and Seconder must be financial at the time of the election.  
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MINUTES OF THE FORTY SECOND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

OF THE SILVER FAWN CLUB INC. 
HELD ON SATURDAY 2ND MARCH 2013 

AT ENOGGERA BOWLS CLUB 
PICKERING STREET, ENOGGERA 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. commenced at 7 p.m. 
 

Present: Davenal Flanderka,  Chairperson,  and 53 Members as per the attendance  Register.  
   

Davenal Flanderka opened the meeting by  welcoming  everyone  and ensuring that all  present  had 
copies  of the  Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 25 February 2012, and 
Statement of Accounts for the year ended 31st January 2013. 
 

Two minutes silence was observed to honour the members who had departed this life during the year.  
 

Apologies were received from the following members –  
 

 Barbara Wardner;  Ruth Kelly;  Pat & Maxine Sela;  Albert & Cherry Schokman;  Maurice & 
Carylle De Rozairo; Therese Prygiel;  Johnny Furlong;  Hafi & Jennifer Abdeen;  Glenis 
Maloney; Gaye Arnolda 

 

Minutes of the 42nd Annual General Meeting held on 25 February 2012  
 

Norman de la Harpe  proposed that the Minutes be accepted,  seconded by  Rex Bowen. Confirmed and 
passed without discussion.   
 

Management Committee Report 2012/2013 
 

The Report had been forwarded to all members.  Proposed by Michael Metzeling, seconded by Ben 
Simmons, the Report was received and adopted.     
 

Presentation of Statement of Accounts  
 

The Treasurer Susan Fahir, presented the Statement of Accounts. Since there were no questions 
from the house, Rena Henderling proposed and Andy Weerasinghe seconded that the Statement of 
Accounts be accepted.  Carried unanimously.  
 

Davenal  Flanderka  expressed thanks to Susan Fahir,  the Auditor Deepthi Abeywardana,  and the 
outgoing Committee.  He also thanked the former President Niranjalie Silva, and Isidore Storey for 
their contribution during the year. He also thanked the Enoggera Bowls Club for providing the venue, 
the change due to the increasing costs at Ithaca Bowls Club.  He also thanked Michael & Therese 
Metzeling for the work they do in producing the Newsletter and updating and running the database.  
Thanks also to non-committee members who helped during functions for the year: 
 

Becky Misso; Winnie Wijemanne;  Patrick Maloney;  Egerton de Fransz;  Andy & Preethie 
Weerasinghe; Jeremy Henderling;  Bryce Jayakody;  Ruwan Dharmaratne. 
 

Election of Office Bearers 
 

Davenal Flanderka having declared all positions vacant, vacated the chair, and called upon Leslie 
Ephraims to be pro-tem Chairman. Leslie Ephraims thanked all for the temporary honour, which he was 
once again pleased to accept.   
 

President Davenal Flanderka ,   proposed by Leslie Ephraims , seconded by Ben Simmons.  All in favour. 
 

Leslie Ephraims congratulated Davenal and invited him to take the Chair.  
 

Vice President (1) 
Dennis Arnolda  -    proposed by Michael Metzeling, seconded by Rex Bowen 
 

Vice President (2) 
Egerton de Fransz  -      proposed by Alan Conderlag, seconded by Deanna Misso 
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Secretary: 
Deanna Misso  -    proposed by Davenal Flanderka, seconded by Egerton de Fransz 
 

Asst. Secretary: 
Heather Freeborn  -   proposed by Deanna Misso, seconded by Norman de la Harpe 
 

Treasurer: 
Mark Schrader  -    proposed by Davenal Flanderka, seconded by Rena Henderling 
 

Asst. Treasurer: 
Rena Henderling  -    proposed by Leslie Ephraims,  seconded by Mark Schrader 
 

All the above were elected unopposed. 
 

General Committee: 
 Stephanie de Mello proposed by Egerton de Fransz, seconded by Gerard Fernando. 
 Patrick Maloney  proposed by Leslie Ephraims, seconded by Rena Henderling. 
 Eric Ferdinands  proposed by Egerton de Fransz seconded by Gerard Fernando 
 Ben Simmons  proposed by Dennis Arnolda, seconded by Karol Misso 
 

Club Captain : 
 Mario Emmanuel  proposed by Egerton de Fransz, seconded by Gerard Fernando. 
 

All were elected unanimously. 
 

Appointment of Auditors: 
 

Susan Fahir proposed that Mrs. Deepthi  Abeywardena be reappointed. This was seconded by Gerard 
Fernando. All in favour. 
 

Appointment of Solicitors: 
 

Davenal Flanderka proposed that Sanath Weeratne of Watling  Roche Lawyers Australia  be reappointed 
Solicitor.  This was seconded by Egerton de Fransz. All in favour. 
 

Any Other Business:  
A change to the Constitution (this change was already circulated in the AGM Papers prior to the meeting) 
was proposed by Mr Pat Sela and seconded by Mr Maurice de Rozairo that the existing Rule 26 of the 
Constitution be deleted and the following be inserted as Rule 26. 
 

Rule 26 
“If the Club shall be wound up in accordance with the provisions of the “Associations Incorporation Act 
1981”, and there remains, after satisfaction of all its debts and liabilities, any property whatsoever, the 
same shall not be paid or distributed among the members of the Club, but shall be given or transferred 
to the Cancer Council of Queensland. 
 

Other suggestions were also made, e.g. the Leukemia Foundation; Children’s Cancer Fund etc., 
A vote was taken on this resulting in 34 For and 18 Against. 
As the numbers were less than the required percentage for passing this change it was not carried. 
 

Andy Weerasinghe invited members to propose an amendment for the next AGM. 
 
The meeting closed at 8.10pm. 
 
 
Heather Freeborn       Davenal Flanderka 
Secretary         President. 
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REPORT OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE FOR 2013/14 
 

Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting held on 2nd March 2013 was attended by 55 members, with 14 apologies. 
 

Management Committee 
All vacancies for office bearers and the committee were filled at the Annual meeting. However, within 
the space of four months the committee was confronted with six resignations including that of 
Treasurer, Asst. Treasurer and Asst. Secretary. The search for replacements was not an easy task with 
the position of Treasurer being vacant for approximately 3 months. Vice president Egerton acted in 
this capacity until Shiran Seneviratne was appointed Treasurer from September 2013.  The 
Management Committee met on eleven occasions and worked tirelessly to provide a varied program 
during the year. However, this was impeded by the inability of some members to contribute fully and 
as a consequence the task for a few became quite onerous and time consuming. 
 

Functions/Activities  
As mentioned above the committee with little assistance from the general membership was able to 
offer a varied program of functions and activities.  
The Enoggera Bowls Club has proved to be a very convenient and attractive venue for many functions 
with the Management being extremely cooperative.  Not all functions/activities were actively 
supported by members and the burden of having to gain the interest of sufficient numbers to make 
functions viable, once again fell on a few committee members.   
Functions such as “Christmas in July” and the Golden Years Party continue to attract traditional 
numbers, especially from among older members, whereas the popular Mid Year Anniversary Dance 
failed to draw the expected numbers despite the efforts of the committee to make it a special event.  
Other events such as the Schools Night appear to have run their course. Have-a-Chat parties, unique 
to the Silver Fawn Club, maintain their popularity. The programs facilitate fellowship and friendships, 
old and new, amongst the senior members of the club. Autumn Reflections and In the Mood were a 
new experiment with the responsibility of organizing and running the function being undertaken by 
non-committee members. While this proved successful, it is important that the Management 
Committee does at all times maintain overall accountability.  We returned to the beautiful Riverside 
Receptions for the Gala New Years Eve Dance.  Numbers were boosted by family and friends who 
got their money’s worth with a sumptuous buffet meal, non stop music, and attractive array of prizes. 
Interest in Sports’ Days is flagging, but thanks to the effort of our club captain sufficient support was 
mustered to put on a Northside/Southside cricket match in conjunction with a successful Food Fair. 
The untiring efforts of the coordinator Claude produced a novel Christmas Pageant supported by a 
small cast of accomplished choristers and organist. The event was much appreciated by members who 
do value this traditional celebration. 
In an attempt to keep the cost of  functions  within the reach of most members, a variety of caterers 
was engaged to provide economically priced, yet tasty, no frills  meals. 
Engaging good professional bands to provide the range of music our members expect has been a 
challenge.  With modern technology and acoustics the occasional alternative of an accomplished Disc 
Jockey could well be a viable proposition worth considering. 
 

Finance                                                                    
The treasurer’s financial statement will reveal that a “status quo” exists in reserved funds. This can be 
attributed to the diligent management by the committee. We acknowledge receipt of a subsidy of 
$245.00 from the Brisbane City Council towards the Golden Years Party. In spite of the low 
membership cost we believe members do get good value for their financial commitment to the club. 
 
 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 4 ) 
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“HAVE YOUR SAY” 
************ 

 

Re: NOMINATIONS FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 In recent years I have witnessed an irresponsible ‘ad hoc’ approach to the election of 
Office Bearers and Management Committee Members at the AGM. The provision for 
calling for nominations from the floor under Rule10.d.d.ii and 10.d.f is there to meet 
exceptional circumstances. It is neither the norm or an alternative to the process of inviting 
nominations to be submitted in writing to the Secretary at least 14 days prior to the meeting 
(Rule10.d.c.i). The latter together with the requirement that all nominations should have a 
Proposer and Seconder emphasizes the need for careful thought: that nominees and 
nominators give due regard to the weightiness of accepting a position of responsibility on 
the Committee. Calling for nominations from the floor trivializes the process, with 
individuals being proposed willy-nilly, often ending with someone being coaxed, cajoled to 
accept office. It is not surprising that the new Committee is within weeks confronted with 
multiple resignations with others being dragged in to fill the vacancies! 
 This ‘charade’ (someone called it a ‘circus’) must not be allowed to continue: it is a 
poor reflection on the club. If we want members who are capable and skilled leaders we 
must elect them in a more responsible way. Those who accept nomination must be 
committed to contribute to the decision making processes, to plan and execute a range of 
activities. This does require an ability to work with others who are different; a realization 
that the democratic process is best served by lively discussion in which all are encouraged to 
contribute, feel heard and validated; a process where decisions are made on the basis of 
consensus or majority vote. 
 If you value the club and believe it has a place in the life of the Sri Lankan community 
in Brisbane and beyond, do take the process of nomination seriously. You have near on 2 
weeks before February 14th. 
Karol Misso                                                                                                                               
Member since 1974                             

************ 

Re: Golden years Party  

 Congratulations to those of the Silver Fawn Committee and their helpers, especially 
the coordinator Dennis Arnolda, who produced the Golden Years Christmas Party on 7th 
December. It was a most enjoyable function, the music of Ty Fox, the Henderling’s catering 
and the decor of the hall was of the highest standard and ensured that everyone was well 
looked after and had every opportunity to have a wonderful time.  It was obvious that a lot 
of effort had been put into organising this Party, and this was reflected in the happy faces all 
around. 
 

So have a very deserving Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 

Therese & Michael Metzeling   
************  

Re: Rumours 
It saddens me to hear of rumours circulating amongst some members and within the broader 
community that there is discord within the Management Committee and that the club is 
dying. Nothing could be further from the truth. Testament to this are the many successful 
functions brought to you this past year and enjoyed by all who attended. Personally it has 
been a joy to work with a committed group of people. It is all of us, the members, who make 
this club what it is and we should make every effort to foster the fellowship within — 
personalities aside. 
Dennis Arnolda 
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AT 
ENOGGERA BOWLS CLUB 

72 PICKERING STREET, ENOGGERA 
 

SATURDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2014 
10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

    

MORNING TEA & LUNCH BUFFET  

BINGO, RAFFLES & SING-A-LONG 
 

MUSIC BY “STARDUST” 
 

Tickets $15.00 
For bookings please contact: 

 
 Egerton de Fransz: 3889 6661 

       Dennis Arnolda:  3353 3896  
Davenal Flanderka:  3878 1667 

 
       (No later than Saturday 8th February) 

CELEBRATE 
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“IN THE MOOD” – 9th November 2013. 
 This was a Function with a difference. Advertised in ‘Silver Scene’ 10 weeks in advance, tickets 
priced at a low $ 25 ($ 30 for Guests) went on sale on 15th September. There was plenty of time for 
members and their guests to purchase tickets. Not having to sell tickets or collect money at the door, 
Neville and Dominic did a great job, checking in 123 attendees with Egerton showing them to their 
tables in time for the 7.00 pm scheduled start. The artistic talent of Row Western set the mood for the 
night.  With predominant colors of black and white, there were jets, paper lanterns, flags and three 
dimensional figures of dancing couples swinging gaily from the beams.  At the stroke of 7, Vice-
President Egerton welcomed members and guests and the orchestra of Benny Goodman's “In the 
Mood” announced the start of a terrific night of dancing, fun and fellowship. 
 The splendid vocals with backing music of Roy Morris, together with fill-in brackets of CD 
music arranged and presented by Karol provided much variety and kept dancers ‘in the mood’. Our 
efficient MC Alan Western kept the program on schedule. Four exhibition dancers from the Boulton 
Dance Academy delighted us with an elegant demonstration of Ballroom Dancing. The mature couple 
performed Quickstep, Tango and Waltz whilst the younger couple added ‘eye candy’ with their 
exhibition of Jive, Rumba and Cha-cha-cha — with sexy attire. Another fun surprise was the two 
competition dances organized by Dennis and ably assisted by Becky. Donations of three Door Prizes 
of dinner vouchers, two to the value of $50/- and one of $25/- as well as five Raffle prizes, were won 
by the lucky ticket holders. Two prizes won by couples taking part in the competition dances were 
donated by the Club. All prizes attractively parceled and displayed by Romaine. Positive feedback 
with words, such as ‘fantastic night, terrific music, great organizing’ was music to the ears of all 
involved with planning this dance. Here are brief comments from a few willing to be identified -   

 ”We thought the dance was great. It had so much style and was different. We loved the music 
and Roy Morris was such a great musician”.— Camille. 
 

 “Heather & I enjoyed the evening & had fun – so did the others on our table............tough meat 
& all!!! The music was great & we really enjoyed it very much. Our congratulations to Karol & you 
for your good organization”.— Arthur 
 

 ” The music was so wonderful, I could have sung most of them, and I loved the guys voice and 
songs he sang, wouldn’t have minded having one of his CD’s.”.— Heather. 
 

 “Our type of music, Karol. Thank you”.— Margo 
 

On the down side, the tasty buffet dinner was unexpectedly delayed causing  dessert to be rushed and 
cancellation of the final half hour of recorded music.  Some disappointment with the roast was also 
expressed. Constructive criticism is a valuable tool for planning future functions and is always 
appreciated.     

Deanna. 
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The Golden Years Party— 7th December 

Christmas Carols   —  21st December 
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NEW YEARS EVE GALA DINNER DANCE 2013 
 

Yes we kept the best for the last. How true.  
 

The New Years Eve Gala Dinner Dance was exactly as it's title suggested. It was a Gala 
celebratory event to say goodbye to 2013 and welcome to 2014. Most of all, it was an occasion 
to treat our members and guests to a grand evening, and from their smiling faces and 
appreciative feed it was what they got. 
 

The entry into hall was stunning, to say the least. Riverside Reception spared no effort in 
turning the Hall into a Ball Room with selectively appointed deco on the walls, ceiling and tables 
to captivate the mood of everyone present. Well done Heino & Anne. 
 

The President Davenal Flanderka welcomed the guests and thanked the committee for their 
tireless effort for putting on such a grand show.    
 

The Ladies dressed in their evening best and the Gents in their impeccable lounge suits added 
glamour to a wonderful night, and it didn't take too long to get everyone in the mood and 
on the floor by our resident DJ -  Dennis Arnolda and 5 piece Band " FAT CHANCE '' .    
 

The non stop music was only disrupted for dinner and the draw of the Raffles. Talking about 
the dinner what a layout it was. It was a smorgasbord of gastronomical extravaganza. From 
marinated Rump, Lamb Rogan Josh, Buttered Chicken, Mixed vegies, Potato Bake, Cold Platter 
and Champagne Ham plus the usual salads / breads / sauces and mouth watering deserts to 
name a few. We dined to our hearts and stomachs content.  
 

However, the highlight was without a doubt the ushering of the NEW YEAR. The countdown 
undertaken by our MC Dennis was almost drowned out by the non stop sing-alongs by the 
Revellers on the floor only to be bombarded by whistles, streamers, hooters and what not 
added by the banging of balloons.  Oh what a night. 
 

Following the big welcome to 2014 we were treated to traditional Sri Lankan " KIRI BATH " by 
" FLAMIN’ GRILL" . It was so nice to finish the night in such a grand manner. 
 

EGERTON 
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If  undeliverable return to: 
SILVER FAWN CLUB INC. 
P O Box 203 
Nathan   QLD 4111 

PRINT POST APPROVED 
PP451207/00146 

SURFACE MAIL POSTAGE 
PAID  

AUSTRALIA 

Silver Scene is the official Newsletter of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. and is published at least 
six time a year.  
Members are invited to submit any item of interest to be included in the newsletter. Any 
items submitted will be published at the discretion on the management Committee. Articles 
may me edited for length and clarity. 
 
Please address all correspondence to: 
 
Newsletter Editor (by email) 
OR 
Silver Scene,  P O Box 203,  Nathan  QLD  4111 
 
DEADLINE:  Friday, 7th March 2014 
 
(Items for inclusion in the next edition should be submitted by this date) 
 
The President & Committee of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. do not necessarily share or 
endorse the views of writers of articles published in this or future issues 
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